
                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Language Accessibility Advisory Committee (LAAC)  
Tuesday, January 16, 2024 at 11:00 a.m. 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

 
Attendees: 
Registrar of Voters Office 
Sietse Goffard,  Asian Law Caucus (ALC) 
Carmen Morad, Assyrian community advocate 
Lynnette Luccacini, El Concilio 
 
 
1) Agenda and minutes will be posted on stanvote.com 

2) 2024 Presidential Primary Election  

• Key Election Dates: 
o January 5th - UOCAVA mailing and Report of Registration 
o January 25th – County voter information guide mailing begins 
o February 5th- Vote by mail mailings begins. Ballot drop boxes are available. 
o February 24th – 6 vote centers open through Electin Day 
o March 2nd – All 32 vote centers open through Election Day 
o March 12th – Last day to received balllots postmarked on Election Day.  
 

• The official ballots will be in English and Spanish. Facsimile ballots will be mailed 
automatically to voters registered with Khmer, Punjabi or Syriac. Copies can be available 
upon request to our office or by visiting a vote center.  
 

• All vote centers will have a designated parking space for curbside assistance. Some will 
have curbside ballot marking device (Touch Writer). List will be provided in county voter 
information guide and postcard mailing. 
 
LAAC members requested a picture with details on how this service could be requested at 
vote centers. A list of voting locations and these details will be sent to LAAC members by 
Registrar of Voters Office (ROV).  
 
LAAC member asked if some ballot drop boxes are available 24 hours. The ROV office 
explained that outdoor ballot drop boxes are available for 24 hours but others that are 
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indoor are available based on the site’s business hours. A list of the locations will be sent 
to the LAAC members. ROV also mentioned that 29 days before Election Day, an 
interactive map is availabe on stanvote.com. Voters or LAAC members can use the map 
to help voters find the closest ballot drop box or vote center. 
 

• Observer Hotline will be available when vote centers are open. This line should be used 
to report concerns/issues at vote centers. The number will be distributed to members 
by email before February 24, 2024.  
 
ROV explained that this number is strictly for observers to allow response in a timely 
manner. This number is not meant for distribution to the general public. 
 

3) Member updates: 

Asian Law Caucus (ALC) – Planning to host a workshop to help voters understand the 
electoral process. The Registrar of Voters Office asked if this would be offered online or in-
person only? If in-person, the Registrar of Voters Office, can help find a training location. ALC 
also suggested that it could be a multilingual workshop. 

 
Next meeting: Tuesday, April 9, 2024 at 11:00 a.m. 
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